
Sherando High School Band Boosters
Booster Meeting Minutes

12/7/22

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm

Attendance

President Sam Kilkus x

Vice President Phil Benson x

Secretary Adam Stein x

Treasurer Sandy Smith

Recorder Liz White x

Communications Sandi Cadd x

Logistics Jaime Haines

Volunteer Coordinator John Mark Jones

Advancement Meghan Pachas x

Uniforms Catherine Dodrill x

Member-at-Large Ciara Ray x

Member-at-Large Danielle Simpson x

Band Director Joel Cosner x

Color Guard Instructor Kayla Wright x

Percussion Instructor Scott Kittrell



Agenda
● Treasurer’s Report - Sandy Smith

Totals
General - $22,628.05
Savings - $22,179.76
Scrip - $14,263.43

Also, See attached budget report.

● Current Committee Updates
○ Krispy Kreme

■ Totals: 461 Dozen Boxes of Doughnuts
59 Bags of coffee
16 BOGO Cards
Total Collected: $6839
Total Paid to KK: $3845.50
Profit: $2543.50
Students will get: $1530
Remainder to General Booster Account: $1013.50

○ Uniforms - Concert
■ Some students still need measured for Indoor Percussion.
■ Indoor percussion - Catherine will use marching pants as best as

possible for the season.

○ Advancement/Fundraising
■ Winter Movie at Alamo- December 13th at 6:30. Gremlins! 15% of

food sales- see link in newsletter/on facebook to buy tickets.
● Chris will check to see if takeout orders will count towards
● Chris will check to see if we can buy tickets at the theater

without having to pay the processing fee.

■ Chipotle Spirit Night - January 15th, 2023
● Double-dip with RaiseRight.

■ Newtown Print and Mail November fundraiser!
● We received $418.40!!

○ Indoor competition
■ Kayla sent out subcommittee email



● 10 Color Guards
● 8 Drumline
● 1 set of Winds
● Hoping for 5-10 more units, possibly after January 1 will sign

up.

■ Name the competition!
● Kayla will send out a google form after the first of the year to

name and vote on this event. Will be the first in AIA history.

○ Other?

● Shadows for possible open board positions- Anyone interested in a board
position for next year, please see a current board member! Positions that are
graduating- Treasurer, Recorder, Logistics. You can run for any position.

● Don’t forget spring trip payments. We are working on getting more transportation!
○ Second payments are due this week.
○ Possible second bus, so everyone can go. We are looking at options for

this.

● Advocacy- Write to school board members about equitable staffing (The district
should pay for our instructors, not the boosters.) Find school board members and
contacts here: https://www.frederickcountyschoolsva.net/Page/310

○ We would like to include the budget for Color Guard and Percussion
Instructors pay to be included in the county budget so the Boosters would
no longer be responsible for these stipends. Joel is talking with Jamie
Tucker and the Principal at Millbrook about if/how we can make this work.

○ Jamie Tucker was recommending $5000 each for Color Guard Instructor
and Percussion Instructor, and $5000 additional budgeted for an additional
winds instructor or some other combo of support staff.

● Other Questions or Concerns?

● Important Dates
○ Scrip orders due 2nd and 4th Monday - Remember, trip fundraising!

■ Physical gift cards for the holiday should order by 12/12
○ December 8th - Combo starts at 6:25pm, main concert at 7pm (Bring

cookies to share!)
○ December 10th - District Band Auditions at Kettle Run - report time is

6:15am
○ January 4th - Booster Meeting, 7pm

https://www.frederickcountyschoolsva.net/Page/310


○ Please check the calendar for Winter Guard and Indoor Percussion
practices

● Percussion Report

● Guard Report
First day camp last Saturday.

○ 46/52 sets learned
○ Two day camps during winter break 12/29, 12/30

■ Day camps should be in the gym.
○ Jan 28, first competition.
○ Jan 20, Jan 31, possible performances at Home Basketball games. One

could be for Guard and the other for Indoor Percussion

● Director’s Report
○ “Not a lot to report, but a lot going on”
○ Symphonic Band and Concert Band auditions complete and bands are

set.
○ Winter concert prep is the shortest amount of rehearsal time for any

concert.
■ Glad Symphonic Band will be performing their full planned set.
■ Pleased with the progress of the Concert Band over the last few

weeks and they are pushing for a top level.
○ Next week, the bands will be working through 18-20 pieces to help decide

what will be played at State Assessment.
○ So much opportunity for our kids to be involved with the band program
○ Excited for the March competition.

Meeting adjourned at 7:31pm




